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SCHEDULE OF EVENTS FOR JULY 2018 
 

DATE EVENT TIME & PLACE 
7/01/2018, Sun    Squires Meeting  9:00 PM – Christopher Hall 

7/03/2018, Tues   CHOC Meeting   7:00 PM – Christopher Hall  

7/05/2018, Thurs  Mass & Council Meeting   7:00 PM – Christopher Hall  

7/07/2018, Sat  Monthly Rosary   4:25 PM - Church  

7/10/2018, Tues Pavillion Committee Meeting  

  7/12/2018, Thurs Assembly Meeting   7:00 PM – Christopher Hall  

 7/18/2018, Wed Chapter Meeting  
Prince of Peace, Council 7983, 7893 
Grissom Rd., San Antonio, TX 78250      

   7/19/2018, Thurs Council Business Meeting   7:00 PM – Christopher Hall  

 7/26/2018, Thurs 1st Degree 7:00 PM – Christopher Hall 

7/29/2018, Sun Knights Family Communion 10:00 AM Mass 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



*************************************************************************************************** 

COUNCIL 7613 INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS 
 

  On June 13, the following listed and pictured officers were installed for the upcoming Fraternal 

year 2018-2019. 

 

COUNCIL 7613 OFFICERS 
Chaplain MSGR Kevin Ryan 

Grand Knight GK Andy Totah 

Deputy Grand Knight SK/DGK Gerado Zapata 

Chancellor SK Sal Scalia 

Recorder 
SK James Munerva de Pineda 

& (Alternate) Stuart Beaullieu 

Treasurer SK Richard Lee 

Advocate SK Ed Garcia 

Lector Lyle Bird 

Warden SK Gary Richmond 

Inside Guard Mark Kelly 

Outside Guard Arnold Sanchez  

Financial Secretary 
Art Ramirez &              

(Alternate) Frank Eldridge 

Membership Director Omar Palos 

3-Yr Trustee PGK/SK Jon Klauenberg 

2-Yr Trustee PGK/SK Ysau Flores 

1-Yr Trustee PGK/SK Tex Liedtka 

 

 
1st Row: GK Andy Totah, DGK Gerado Zapata, SK Sal Scalia, Art Ramirez, SK Richard Lee,    
     Stuart Beaulieu, SK Gary Richmond 
2nd Row: SK Ed Garcia, PGK Tex Liedtla, Lyle Bird, Mark Kelly, PGK Ysau Flores 
 
 



*************************************************************************************************** 

ASSEMBLY 3018 INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS 
 

 On the June 14 Assembly 3018 meeting, a very special meeting witnessed by many of the Sir Knights’ 

families was held to install the following officers for the next fiscal year. 

 

 ASSEMBLY 3018 OFFICERS 2018-2019 
Faithful Navigator: Pete Peterson Faithful Friar: MSGR Kevin Ryan 

Faithful Captain:SK Willie Boes Faithful Admiral: SK Ysau Flores 

Faithful Pilot: SK Frederick (Leo) Whitley Faithful Scribe: SK Raymond Paige 

Faithful Comptroller: SK Jesse Govea Faithful Purser: SK Roger Mays 

Faithful Inner Sentinel: SK A. C. Rogers Faithful Outer Sentinel: SK Gerardo Zapata 

Faithful Trustee 3
rd

 Year: SK Terry Vlack Faithful Trustee 2
nd

 Year: SK Ralph Sirois 

Faithful Trustee 1
st
 Year: SK Larry Zoller  

 

 
SK Willie Boes, SK Jesse Govea, SK Leo Whitley, SK A. C. Rogers, Faithful Navigator SK Pete 

Peterson, SK Larry Zoller, SK Roger Mays, SK Terry Vlack, SK Gerardo Zapata, SK Ralph Sirois, 
& SK Sal Scalia standing in for SK Ysau Flores     

 
 
 
 
 

 



*************************************************************************************************** 

AWARDS AND ACKNOWLEDGMENTS  
 

 Brother Daniel Gill is shown below with his parents and grandparents being honored with an Eagle 

Scout Award. Daniel is one of the 9 former Squires that became 1
st
 Degree members of Council 7613 on 

January 25, 2018. This is a most wonderful achievement made by our Brother Daniel Gill and we are most 

proud of his good works in obtaining such an outstanding position as an Eagle Scout in the Boy Scouts of 

America.  
 

 
Brother Knight Chris Gill & Wife Autumn With Son Brother Knight Daniel Gill 

 

 
SK Al Gill & Wife Donna With Grandson Brother Knight Daniel Gill 



                                         

     Chris Huggins                   SK Pete Peterson                          Tony Aldrich  
Knight of the Month                 Knight of the Month                   Family of the Month 
        of  April                                        of May                         of May 
     
 
 
 
 

 

New Members Sean Nasis (1st Degree); Robert Wilmore Marques (1st Degree); 
& XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 



****************************************************** 
THE ST. MARK’S 11TH ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT 

 

 Thanks to Tony Aldrich and SK Pete Peterson for coordinating such a successful golf tournament on 

Saturday of May 19. Thanks also goes to about 70 golfers whose participation raised $3,150 for St. Mark’s 

Ministies. Following are photographs of many of our participating golfers.  
 

 The tournament resulted not only in trophy winners but included quite a number of ones that really 

enjoyed being there playing the game (see the Happy Golfers pictured below).  
 

 

 
Happy Golfers – SK Steve Rohrbough, PGK/SK Ysau Flores & SK Bill Faucher 

 
 As indicated below, SK Pete Peterson and Brother Knight Tony Aldrich were on the 1

st
 and 2

nd
 place 

winning teams of the Peoria computation.    

 

WINNING TEAM CATAGORIES 

1
st
 Place Peoria

1 
2

nd
 Place Peoria

1 1
st
 Place Low Total 

Score
2 

2
nd

 Place Low Total 

Score
2 

SK Pete Peterson 
Brother Knight Tony 

Aldrich 
Juan Nevas Harry Hernandez 

Al Martin Spencer Dean Chris Garcia Everett Percy 

Dave Falcon Randy Dickson Kevin F Wayne Edmark 

Mike Reinhardt Ryan Daly Bill Duzansky Lee Derr 

1 – The scoring system for the “Peoria” is where the scoring is made from three pre-picked holes on the front 9 and for 3 similar pre-

picked holes on the back 9.  
2 – The scoring system for the “Low Total Score” is based on which team has a total score that is lower than that of the other teams.  

 



 As 1
st
 place Peoria winners, SK Pete Peterson and Mike Reinhart are shown below receiving each of the 

team members trophies (two of the four team members were not present at the awards meeting). 

  

 
SK Pete Peterson and Mike Reinhart with their teams 1

st
 Place Peoria Trophies 

(Each of the 4 members of the team won a trophy)  
 

******************************************************************** 
WHEELCHAIR FUNDRASING 

 

 Chris Lewis, shown below speaking at the St. Mark’s Mass on June 10, is the President of the American 

Wheelchair Mission. Chris Lewis's presence to help celebrate our tenth anniversary of this ministry and his 

words of encouragement also lent to the success of this wheelchair event. He has been raising funds, not only 

through the Knights of Columbus, but also the Rotarians and many major companies and individuals. He is the 

son of Jerry Lewis (deceased). He travels worldwide distributing thousands of wheelchairs in many countries to 

include Latin America, the Caribbean, Philippines, Vietnam, Israel, VA Hospitals in the US, Clergy Retirement 

Homes and many other places. He has been doing this for 18 years. 
 

 PGK/SK Sam Szalwinski, shown below speaking at the St. Mark’s Mass on June 10, said the following: 
 

“The St. Mark's wheelchair program is in its 10th year and it has always been successful. 

Over these years we have distributed over 2,000 wheelchairs. Some of our parishioners 

have gone on several distributions to Mexico, particularly to CRIT centers and to Selma, 

Alabama. Our fund raiser just conducted during June 9-10 has raised almost $40,039, the 

most in ten years and more is expected in the next few days. 
  

 I especially thank all of the Knights who welcomed Parishioners and accepted their  

donations at our table and a great big thank you to those who accepted credit card 

donations which accounted for nearly one half of total donations. The amount raised over 

that weekend will purchase 267 wheelchairs. 
 

May God continue to bless all who made this event successful.” 



 

 
Chris Lewis, President of the American Wheelchair Mission  

 

 
OGK/SK Sam Szalwinski, Texas KC Wheelchair Chairman 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 



 PGK/SK Sam Szalwinski and Chris Lewis, shown below with SK Zoller and our Chapter president SK 
Christobal Rodriguez, Jr .  

 

 
SK Larry Zoller, PGK/SK Sam Szalwinski,  

Chris Lewis & SK Christobal Rodriguez, Jr. 
 

 Following are photographs of the wheelchair activity that took place at St. Mark’s on Sunday of June 10, 

2018. As shown, there was much activity and friendliness occurring in this process of obtaining such a very 

successful fundraising campaign for the wheelchair project.   

 

      
             
 

      
 



      
 

      
 

      
 

      
 



********************************************************************* 

BLOOD DRIVE 
 

 Our Council hosted a quarterly Blood Drive Sunday June 10
th 

which resulted in a collection of 41 units 

of blood collected from 41 of the 49 people who showed up to donate. Some of the one’s that showed up to 

donate were prevented to do so because they had recently donated blood and more time was needed before they 

could donate again.      
 
  

 

 SK “Doc” John E. Green, M.D. said that this gift of 41 units of blood that were donated will help save 

lives of 123 South Texas patients in need.  He gives thanks to everyone who participated in not only donating 

their blood but to those who helped in the projects process.  
 

 Shown below are photographs of our Knights serving as donor registrars and as one’s showing their 

happiness in donating their most precious blood.  
 

 
SK Leo Whitley, Dr. John Green, M.D. & SK Roger Mays 

 

 This one donor, Zappie (SK Gerardo Zapata), illustrates the blood donors process required to be 

approved as a blood donor (4 Stages below) and finally getting the job done (5
th

 Stage below).  
 

   
                         Stage 1 - Waiting     Stage 2 - Qualifying 



 
         Stage 3 – Happily Approved                    Stage 4 – Waking Up 
 

 
       Stage 5 – Happiness Shown for Zappies Donation 
 

 Following are photographs of many of the happy blood donors that we so heartedly appreciate 
their most worthy and thoughtful donations for the needy. 

  
          Sam Marsh              SK Gary Richmond 



 
SK Gary Richmond, Carroll Migura, & SK Richard Lee 

 
 

    
                              Andy Totah                                                 Mark Kelley 

 
 

 
SK Richard Lee 

 



 
Nick Young – Chose to donate too soon after his previous donation 

 

 Following are some of the “non Knight” donors that performed such a great duty for others in need. 

 

 
Luanne Reinhardt 

 

   
      Sylvia Richmond    Imelda Lee & Friend 

 

 

 

 

 


